

April 2017 Business Meeting

The meeting was held on the 19th at Macedonia Church. There were 46 members in attendance. Carl Horn presided over the meeting.

- The Pledge of Allegiance was rendered.
- 50/50 drawing was held. Jimmijo Matthews won.
- A guest speaker, Ezra Arnold, DNR, spoke about safety on the lake. He cited the equipment needed for a 16+ feet boat and specifically about the blow up survival vest and fanny pack.
 He also said to not shoot beavers and musk rats because of safety hazards but to get a trapping permit.
- Sammy Crouch reported the 15 kids are signed up for the CAST event which is scheduled for June 2nd.
- There was one new member—Sam Patterson.
- Sam Gray rendered our blessing and lunch was served.
- Remember in your prayers Ed Zobel and Willie Summer.
- There was a short discussion about having a club picnic. Think about it and we will discuss it further at the May meeting.
- The FLW will be fishing Lake Murray on August 11-13. Carl passed around sheets to sign up as monitors or to provide a camera boat. More will be forth coming about this event.
- Bernie Belville gave an up to date Treasurer's Report.
- The drawing for our April tournament was accomplished. There will be 23 boats fishing from 7:00 to 2:00.

Next meeting is on May 17th @ 11:00 a.m. @ Macedonia Church.

Menu will be baked pork loin, rice & gravy, lima beans, squash casserole, rolls and tea.

Cost is \$8.00

Tournament Results

Our April Tournament was held on the 20th out of Billy Dreher State Park and 46 members participated. Twenty three boats departed at 7:00 a.m. on a really nice morning with weigh-in scheduled for 2:00 p.m. The results were 89 fish caught at an approximate weight of 202 pounds. There were 11 limits caught with no zeroes. There were no dead fish.

April Champions

Tom Weigand and Burl Fleming 15.50 Pounds

March Big Fish

Tom Weigand 6.30 Pounds

Congratulations!!!

Next Tournament is May 18th

Tournament Director News

Jim Edwards is the Tournament Director. If you have any questions about tournaments, give Tom a call.

The May One-on-One will be held on the 11th fishing 7:00 to 2:00.

Results of the March Tournament:

First Place: Bill Beard and Quentin Hopkins, 5 Fish, 14.60 pounds on jigs and worms.

Second Place: Sam Gray and Vinest Matte, 5 Fish, 12.95 pounds on worms. Third Place: Don Sky and Eddie Sloop, 5 Fish, 12.80 pounds on worms.

Fourth Place: Earl Purcell and Clint DeBrand, 5 Fish, 11.65 pounds on worms.

Fifth Place: Larry Moss and Mike Bailey, 5 fish, 11.55 pounds on jigs.

Big Fish: Richard Garrick, 5.40 pounds on a Buzz Bait.

Lake Murray Seniors Bass Club www.lakemurrayseniorsbassclub.com Jim Cushman 803-360-4350 424 Charles Kneece Road Leesville, SC 29070